HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building, Heyer Room, Basement

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, October 28, 2008

5:30pm

In attendance were: Dave Webster, Paul T. Burns, Gary Branch, Kim Kucera, Carla Madison, Charles Brantigan, Mike Zoellner, Jamie Thompson, Rick Wells, Paul Benington, Michael Henry and Ted Freedman.

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with one modification, that it be noted that the Trees Apartments are in the 1900 block of Emerson.
Announcements:

· The P.U.D. concerning the liquor store at 22nd and Downing passed the Planning Board. The final reading at City Council is to be on December 15, 2008.
· Dave Engelken of the Humboldt Street Neighborhood Association was unable to attend the meeting. He sent an email thanking Paul Benington for his help and noting that his organization is studying further options before returning to mediation and will report at the next meeting.
· There will be a neighborhood meeting on November 13, 2008 at 6:30pm at the former Harry’s Chop House on E. 17th between Vine and Gaylord to discuss a proposal to rezone and redevelop the Planned Parenthood site.
· There will be a Children’s redevelopment design review meeting with the San Rafael Neighborhood Association on November 12, 2008 at 7pm. This will include a discussion of the zoning code update, the potential update of the neighborhood plan, and a report by Rick Wells on the Children’s Hospital site.
· There will also be a meeting on November 28, 2008 at 3:30pm in the old Children’s Hospital Campus to discuss the St. Joseph Hospital shuttle service and expanding it to other institutions as well as mitigating the impacts of smoking in the neighborhood. Attendees should call Paula Greenwood at 303-318-1924 for further information.

Alley Vacation at 18th and Logan and 19th and Pennsylvania: Mike Zoellner of Red Peak Properties was introduced. His firm develops apartments in Colorado. It is not a merchant builders but builds to create a long term revenue stream. Some of their projects include the Security Life Building Downtown and the Seasons Apartments at Madison and Ellsworth. The company bought that full block in question from the Archdiocese with the thought that it would be the next project it would tackle after the Seasons Apartments. Red Peak’s staff first explored the possibility of a grocery anchored community, with David Tryba, but they could drum up no interest in that. They are planning primarily a residential project now with, perhaps, neighborhood serving retail on the first floor. The alleys have been blocked off for safety reasons. The company has spent about $400,000.00 on relocating sewer lines and power lines, and thought that the alley vacation at this point would be a consent item before City Council.
To summarize an extended discussion, the members of the Forum were favorably impressed by Mr. Zoellner’s discussion and his plan to use a different model than apartments wrapped around parking structures, which has become so common in our neighborhood. On the other hand, the Forum believes that the land transfer to a developer when an alley vacation takes place conveys something of value previously owned by the community to the developer. For years the Forum has used alley vacations as leverage to achieve good land use planning and, therefore, is reluctant to endorse an alley vacation when there are not formal development plans on the table.
The resolution to this discussion is that Red Peaks will withdraw the request for an alley vacation. The Forum will support a no fee alley abandonment permit until such time as more defined development plans are presented. The Forum looks forward to working with Red Peaks on this new project.
P.U.D. Process: Paul Benington reports that any fix to the P.U.D. process will have to be initiated by City Council. Considering that the Zoning Code Task Force hopes to have its job done by the end of next year, one wonders if it is worth the effort.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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